
January 13, 2023 

Municipality of West Elgin 
33413 Hoskins Line 
Rodney, ON   N0L 2C0 

Attn: Robert Brown 

Re: Zoning By-law Amendment (D-14 1-2023) 
23727 Beattie Line (Gascho) 
Part Lot 16; Concession 1WD 
Municipality of West Elgin 

Please be advised that the above-mentioned application has been reviewed by this office and staff have no 
objections to this application as submitted to this office.  The Conservation Authority is responsible for addressing 
the Natural Hazard Section of the Provincial Planning Policy Statement as well as the Conservation Authority’s 
Development, Interference with Wetlands and Alterations to Shorelines and Watercourses Regulation, O. Reg. 
152/06 under the Conservation Authorities Act.  After reviewing our files and mapping, staff determined that the 
property in question is subject to the Authority’s Development and Alterations to Watercourses portion of the 
regulations. The issue of concern for this area would be the natural watercourses. 

An application from this office is required prior to any works/construction taking place within the regulated area.  
The lands are not subject to flooding of a general nature and therefore the flood proofing of structures on the 
property is not required.  However, the flood proofing of structures for the purposes of prevention of flood damage 
from local drainage waters is always recommended.  Setbacks from the watercourses will be required to any 
proposed works / structure(s) / site alteration.   

Please be advised that the subject property is located in an area with a Highly Vulnerable Aquifer [HVA] and a 
Significant Groundwater Recharge Area [SGRA] as identified through the Lower Thames Valley Assessment Report 
in the Thames, Sydenham and Region Source Protection Region.  However, there are no policies in the local Source 
Protection Plans that regulate activities in Highly Vulnerable Aquifers or Significant Groundwater Recharge Areas. 
We encourage any development in these areas to consider the sensitivity of the area, and take steps to protect it, 
such as: conserving water, properly disposing of hazardous waste, using non-toxic products where possible, and 
preventing pollutants from entering into runoff.  For further information regarding this matter and how it may 
affect any proposed development please refer to the Thames, Sydenham and Region Source Protection website at 
www.sourcewaterprotection.on.ca.  

I trust this is satisfactory, but if you should have any questions, or require more information, please call the office. 

Yours truly 

Connor Wilson 
Planner 

Appendix B

http://www.sourcewaterprotection.on.ca/

